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Dear Church Family, 

There is a blogger named Michael Hyatt who writes 

about leadership and personal growth. A few years 

ago, he wrote a blog entitled, ñChange your story, 

change your life.ò He basically said how we respond 

to life is dependent on the story we tell ourselves 

about who we are and 

what our life is like. It 

is much like the 

saying, ñIf you think 

you are going to lose, 

you already have.ò Or 

maybe you have 

heard of the idea of 

ñself-fulfilling 

prophecyò where you 

will become what you 

expect or believe 

what you are told you 

will be. So, I decided 

in the past month 

that I was going to change my story and see what 

might change in my life.  

I decided that I would try to not complain about it 
being rainy and cold, something very unusual here in 
San Diego. I would find other words for cold like 
brisk, refreshing, eye opening, or stimulating. I 
decided that I would try and not complain about the 
tremendous traffic on the freeways here in southern 
California. I would try and use other words like 
adventurous, challenging and exciting! I tried to use 
descriptive words that were not negative thus 
impacting my own attitude. I found positive 
consequences for the cold. For example, I was outside 
waiting with others. When the issue of how cold the 

wind was came up, I responded by saying, ñBut think 
how nice it is going to feel when we go into a warm 
building or car. It will make you smile.ò I got a 
skeptical look, but itôs true.  

When I thought about complaining about the traffic I 
caught myself being thankful for the ability to see and 
drive and go places that others are not able to go 

simply because I am 
able to steer and 
brake and hit the gas 
when needed. One of 
the other tactics I 
have tried is to 
remember how 
blessed I am to live in 
a warm house, to 
work in a warm 
building, and to have 
good vehicles that are 
reliable and 
dependable even in 
rainy weather when 
San Diegans flip out. 
I thought about those 
who live in housing 
that is not well 

heated, or maybe those who struggle to pay for fuel 
and electricity. I think about those who have to work 
outside like the linemen for the power companies, 
firemen, police, tow truck operators, construction 
workers, or postal carriers.  

The reality is that most of us are not required to spend 
a great deal of time outside in rainy, cold weather. We 
go from house to car, from car to store, store to car, 
and car to home. We may be outside to fill our cars 
with gas. But if you really think about it, we are 
required to spend a very small percentage of our time 
outside in the cold especially here in California. Most 
of the time we have incredible and beautiful 
weather. For that we should be thankful. ñChange 
your story, change your life.ò 

Continued on page 5 
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February Congregational Meeting  

The 1st Semi-Annual Congregational Meeting will 

be on Sunday, February 5 following worship. The 

purpose of the meeting is to accept the 2016 

Annual Report. 

Per Capita for the New Year  
 
Each year we are assessed a per capita amount. Per capita is a set amount of money per member (this year, 
$34) that our congregation pays to our larger Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.). This money is part of the glue 
that holds Presbyterians together. It is the money that enables us to work with other Presbyterian churches in 
our presbytery and across the country. It is also money that allows us to work with other churches to further 
the mission of Jesus Christ around the world.  
 
Thank you for faithfully participating and contributing to this need. By contributing your portion of per 
capita, you have freed up dollars in our regular budget for the work of our congregation in this community. If 
you havenôt yet contributed, we hope you will consider doing so.  
 
If paying by check, please designate ñPer Capitaò on the memo line. 

Long-time member Gerald Spath passed into Eternity on January 6 

following his beloved wife Helen less than three months after her 

passing. In September of this year the Spaths would have been married 70 

years.  

The Congregation expresses its deepest sympathy and prayers of comfort 

to Sally Rister and family on the passing of her husband, Bill Rister on January 11, 2017.  A service for Bill 

will be held on Friday, February 3 at 11:00 a.m. Palisades.  

The Congregation expresses its deepest sympathy and prayers of comfort to Bev Terrell and family on the 

passing of her husband, Jean Terrell on January 27, 2017. A service for Jean will be held on Friday, February 

10 at 11 a.m. at Palisades.  

The Congregation expresses its deepest sympathy and prayers of comfort to the friends and family of Winnie 

Hatchett, who went home to be with her Lord on January 28, 2017. A service for Winnie will be held at 

Palisades on Saturday, February 4 at 11 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

Q^rb peb B^pb 
N^hfo^aboů ?jjq^h N^npu 
K^n`e 25 ^p 5:00 l}i} 
?p Jbjknb Ijqpvbjůo ekib 
Kknb abp^fho pk `kib}  
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PK&J is 

Underway! 
All youth in grades K-

8th (parents and 

grandparents, too) are 

invited to join us for our 

mid-week ministry PK&J (Parents Kids & Jesus!) 

Each week,  we share a meal together, sing praises 

& study God's Word together, pray together and 

come together in joyful fellowship!  

We meet every Wednesday from 5:30-7 p.m. We 

hope to see you there! For more information, 

please contact Barbara Van Meter at 619-787-

1897 or be.vanmeter@gmail.com. 

Upcoming themes include:  
 

Wednesday, February 1, 2017 
Itôs a Super Bowl Party! 

Wednesday, February 8, 2017 
Valentineôs Day 

Wednesday, February 15, 2017 
Fashion Disaster Night  

Wednesday, February 22, 2017 
President George Washingtonôs Birthday  

Power Play for Older Youth 

Our brand new youth 

groupðPower Playð meets 

next on Sunday –February 

26 in the afternoon. Since 

the rains last month caused 

our bowling plans to end up 

in the gutter, we are planning once again to go 

bowling at Aztec Lanes at San Diego State 

University.   

Thanks to a generous Congregation member, the 

event will be free for all kids! Students in 6th grade 

and up are welcome. Come one, come all and join 

us for an unforgettable time! Contact Pastor Daniel 

for more information.  

YOU Made A Difference 

Itôs been a long time since we have seen the amount of rain that has fallen in San Diego this winter. 
Everything is greening up and looking clean, fresh and beautiful. We are so blessed to live in a beautiful 
city where the temperatures are usually mild.  Along with the rain that has recently fallen in San Diego 
have been many cold nights where temperatures have dropped into the 30ôs and 40ôs. For most of us, we 
have our homes and heaters to keep us warm but there is a homeless crisis in San Diego and there are more 
people living on the streets of San Diego than ever before.   

PK&J (Parents, Kids & Jesus) held a jacket/blanket drive in December and January. Palisadesô members 
and friends responded by donating bags and bags of new or slightly used jackets and blankets. The items 
were donated to Alpha Project a nonprofit human services organization that serves over 4,000 men, 
women and children each day. Operating out of Alpha Project vans, outreach teams drive to areas where 
homeless people congregate in San Diego County and offer supplies, assistance and a compassionate 
ear.  Thank you to all who took action by giving jackets and blankets. You made a difference in the life 
and well being of another! 

ñThere is no exercise better for 

the heart than reaching down 

and lifting people up.ò  
ðJohn Holmes  
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Dear Pastor Daniel,  

Thank you very much for sharing your church, Palisades 

Presbyterian, your pulpit and yourself to make the Celebration of 

Life for my son, Gary Getz a spiritual and memorable occasion on 

October 28. You were so generous with your time ï meeting with 

the family and allowing Pastor David Fenska to share the pulpit 

along with my grandson, Tyler Getz; Garyôs best friend, Wayne 

Hickey; and Garyôs boss, Dan Patrick.  

Many people were inspired by Kelley Hartôs music and solos. Our 

thanks to the Deacons for all the behind the scenes things they did at 

the church and Fellowship Hall.  

We had no idea there would be more than 700 people attending. I am 

praying that many will come back to your beautiful church and get to 

know you and fellowship with other believers.  

Many thanks to you again ï may God receive the glory, great things 

He has done! 

Very Sincerely,  

Maryellen Getz Buxton 

Women's Faith 

Fellowship 

(formerly known as Circle 5) 

With a new name, new time and 

a new place to meet, Womenôs 

Faith Fellowship will meet next 

on Wednesday, February 15 at 

11:30 a.m. at Troyôs Restaurant 

(10450 Friars Road) for a no-

host lunch and fellowship. All 

women are invited to join them. 

Devotions will be from the 

Upper Room.  You can pick up a 

copy in the church narthex.  

Please mark your calendars now 

and join us!  We look forward to 

welcoming YOU!  Please let 

Barbara Price know if you will 

be there. 

2017 Flower Chart 

The new 2017 Flower Calendar showing 
all Sundays in 2017 has been posted in 
the Narthex.  If there is a particular date 
you wish to reserve to donate flowers in 
our sanctuary in honor or memory of a 
loved one or in celebration of a special 
event, your best opportunity to do so is 
now!   

When arranging for flower delivery, 
please keep in mind there is nobody here 
on Saturdays to accept deliveries. So 
flower deliveries need to be completed 
on Fridays before 4:00 p.m. or on 
Sunday before Worship begins.  

Sending a big thank you for the 

prayers that were sent our way, 

the beautiful flowers that were 

brought to us and the recordings 

of services that were so enjoyed.  

Blessings to all,  

Sony & Carol Bolton 
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Got Bibles?  

Palisades is looking for donations of new and gently used Bibles to make available to 

anyone who needs one. We have several outside groups that  meet here at Palisades. The 

idea is to have a supply of Bibles available for free for anyone that needs one.  

If you have any extra Bibles around your home, please consider donating them to  help us 

get started. We will also be starting to collect funds in order to purchase new or used 

Bibles so that we always have a supply available.  

We  are so looking forward to this opportunity to share Godôs Word with those who may not know Jesus 

personally. You may bring any Bible donations to the Narthex on Sunday mornings or to the Church office 

during regular office hours (TuesdayðFriday, from 9 a.m.ð4 p.m.) 

For more information on  how you can become part of this worthy ministry, please contact David Searle. 

All of this does have a point related to our faith, our relationships with God and with each other. God offers 
us an opportunity to change our story and change our life. It is called the gospel of Jesus Christ. It is an 
opportunity to find grace, mercy, love, hope, faith. It offers an abundance of encouragement and promises 
that allow us to become a ñnew creationò as the old life is gone 
and the new begins.  

When we think nobody cares...God cares for us. 
When we think nobody loves us...God loves us. 
When we think there is no hope...God offers hope. 
When we think we are not good enough...God makes us good 
enough. When we think we are unforgivable...God forgives us.  

When we are weak...God is strong for us. 
When we weep...God weeps with us. 
When we go our own way...God waits for us to come home. 
When we fall down...God picks us up. 
When we thirst...God offers us living water. 
When we are hungry...God gives us the bread of life. 
When we are lost...God offers us a light to show us our path.  

Our growing in Spirit is about learning a new story about God, Jesus, the Spirit, and our lives. In learning a 
new story, we can make it our story, and we can live into a new life in Christ. So this year, I want to 
encourage you to continue to make 2017 a year where you change your story, and change your life in 
Christ. It won't cost you a dime but it could pay huge dividends as you find ways to make a difference here 
in San Diego! "Change your story, change your life!" 

Yours In Christ, 

Pastor Daniel 

Pastorôs Column, continued from page 1 



6 

Session HighlightsðJanuary 22, 2017 
The Session met for its regular monthly meeting on 
Sunday, January 22 at 11:16 a.m. in the Lounge.  
Ruling Elder Dana McDaniel gave the opening 
devotions.   

The Session welcomed the new members: Mark 
Blackwell and Erica Johnson (not present).  Amy 
Hull, Dana McDaniel, and Claude Wilson were 
welcomed back for their second term. 

Among the items of business were the following: 

Approved the December 18 minutes as written. 

Approved the following elder assignments for 2017: 
Clerk of Session: Ruth Sweet (Inactive Elder); 
Worship Commission: Mary Kay Cherry, 
Chairperson; Randy Hays and Dana McDaniel; 
Christian Education: Amy Hull, Chairperson; 
Minda Merrow and Erica Johnson; Outreach 
Commission: Claude Wilson, Chairperson and 
Larry Klick; Membership Commission: Shine Lee, 
Chairperson; and Mark Blackwell; Finance 
Commission: Wells Lyman, Chairperson; Elden 
Jones and Susan Pfeifer; 

Approved the Executive Council/Personnel 
Committee to be comprised of the following: 
Mary Kay Cherry, Amy Hull, Shine Lee, Wells 
Lyman, Claude Wilson, and the Clerk ex officio; 

Approved the following Elders to represent the 
Session on the Church Nominating Committee: 
Mark Blackwell, Chairperson; Elden Jones and 
Dana McDaniel; 

Approved Presbytery Commissioners: Minda 
Merrow and Ruth Sweet; Mark Blackwell and Shine 
Lee as Alternates; 

Approved the following Ruling Elders to be the 
Corporation Officers: Wells Lyman, President; 
Susan Pfeifer, Vice President and Secretary; and 
Elden Jones, Treasurer; 

Approved Elden Jones as the Church Treasurer; 

Approved the following Offering Counters for 2017: 
Susan Pelloth, Chair; Deanna Atherton, Jeri Holm, 
Elaine Lenhart, Arlene Lyall, and Jeanne Pisor; 
counters are the authorized people to make any 
financial deposits; 

 

Approved the following Communion dates:  March 
5 -1st Sunday of Lent; April 13 ï Maundy Thursday; 
June 4 ï Pentecost; July 16 ï Mid Summer; October 
1 ï World Communion; December 3 ï 1st Sunday of 
Advent; and January 7, 2018 ï 1st Sunday of 2018; 

Approved the Pastor administering Communion to 
the homebound during the year; 

Approved receipt of the Deacon Fund offerings on 
Communion Sundays; 

Approved the 2017 stated Congregational Meetings:  
Sunday, February 5 and Sunday, October 29, both 
following worship;  

Approved the churchôs participation in the 2017 
ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING offering 
collected at the Good Friday service and the 2017 
CHRISTMAS JOY offering collected at the 
Christmas Eve service; 

Approved the Sunday schoolôs sponsorship for 
receiving gifts for the 2017 Heifer Project;  

Approved our youth holding fundraising projects to 
go towards their participation at summer camps and 
conferences in 2017; 

Approved the Pastorôs vacation and study leave 
dates; 

Commission Reports: 

Pastorôs Report – The California Virtual Academy 
school will resume classes 1 day/week in February; 
looking at beginning plans for Phase II ï restrooms, 
lounge and kitchen;  

Outreach: 4th quarter commitments were paid; will 
be sponsoring an Afghan student this year; more 
information coming on missions Palisades supports; 

Worship:  Reminder that a sign-up calendar for 
Worship Assistants and ushers is in the Narthex; 
reminder to pick up pledge envelopes in the 
Narthex; 

Membership: Removed from the rolls that went 
to the Church Triumphant: Gerald Spath; 
membership at this time is 352; planning activities 
throughout the year starting with, bring a friend to 
church on Sunday, February 12; 

 Continued on page 7 
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New Church Leadership 

Session 

 

 

 

Clerk of Session for the year of 2017 - Ruth Sweet 

Church Auditor ï George Colegrove 

Deacons 

 

Class of 2017 Class of 2018 Class of 2019 

Mary Kay Cherry Randy Hays Mark Blackwell  

Elden Jones Shine Lee Amy Hull 

Larry Klick Wells Lyman Erica Johnson 

Minda Merrow Susan Pfeifer Dana McDaniel 

  Claude Wilson 

Class of 2017 Class of 2018 Class of 2019 

Janice Klick Lori Flowers Ed Clark 

Terry McDaniel Donna Hecht Carolyn Erlanson 

Mike Pelloth Leola Lyman Charlotte James 

Tim & Kim Watson Judy MacInnes Teresa Kulas 

Joyce Woods Gaetana Patton Bill MacInnes 

 Mike Patton Shannon McFarland 

 Leslie Phipps John Pfiefer 

   

Christian Education: PK&J and Sunday school going well with 10-12 youth each Sunday; planning 
activities for the year; Barbara Van Meter leading PK&J; Shannon McFarland helping the Commission; 

Finance:  Church budget ended in the black; approved $1500.00, along with a generous donation, 
for a 2nd storage container; thanks to another member we have a new ñstate of the artò sound board;  

Clerkôs Report: church will be hosting the Presbytery meeting on May 16 at 4 p.m.; 119 received 
Communion on January 1; suggestion from David Searle to have members donate extra Bibles they have 
to the church to be put out to share with members, visitors, or week day group people to take ï turn them 
in to the office; also, begin collecting for new memorial or in honor of bricks for The Point; John Peterson 
is looking into individual cost with another company.    

Adjourned with circle prayer at 1 p.m. 

Session Highlights, continued from page 6 

The Church Office will be closed on  

Friday, February 17 in observance of Presidentôs Day.  
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Contact Us 

Palisades Presbyterian 

6301 Birchwood Street 

San Diego, CA 92120 

(619) 582-0852 

Contact@palisadespres.org 

Visit us on the web at 

www.palisadespres.org 
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